

MILITARY MISSIONARIES SERVING GOD IN ENGLAND

Friends,

23 July 2020

In the introduction to the Lord's Prayer in Mark 6, Jesus said, "For your Father knoweth what things ye have need of, before ye ask him." What a blessing to know that we serve a God Who knows the end from the beginning!

In the last letter, I mentioned an airbag problem in my truck that would need to be corrected before the truck would pass inspection. The Lord helped me to find and fix that problem, as well as another issue that would cause a failed inspection, doing the labor myself. I figure that we saved \$1,000 compared to the shop rate.

Since the last letter ...

We stayed busy with six meetings in the first fourteen days of June, but had only two scheduled meetings in July (and one of those was canceled just days beforehand). We dropped in on three churches and had the opportunity to preach and teach three times at our sending church.

New Support

We have two new churches that will be supporting us, another church that expressed an interest in supporting us a while back but has regularly given to our ministry in the past few months, one church that has increased their support level, and two new individuals who are being counted toward our figures. We're going with 62% as our new tentative figure, although the actual number could be higher.

Up next

We'll take to the air twice next month with meetings in Kentucky, Ohio, and Colorado before driving to South Carolina twice, and once each to North Carolina and Virginia. That is a total of 12 meetings/services scheduled at this point. We'll also squeeze in a week of vacation while we're out west.

In England

The Lord has answered one huge need in the past two weeks and another remains. The building that Faith Baptist Church was renting was not going to open until September, but the owners have decided to allow them to meet. The other need is for the Burket family, the missionaries who are standing in for us until our support is raised. They went, not having what would be considered full support, and he reports that their support is dwindling due to COVID-19. I beg you to take this need to the throne of grace, to be answered according to God's will. From man's perspective, the two possible solutions appear to be 1) for churches to resume or increase their support or 2) that God would hasten our support so that we can get there if they have to leave. God knows best how to handle this situation, so we commit them to His care.

A special request

Pray for Jacob, a young airman I spent the day with last week. He was here for just a short time on his way to Kuwait, but I pray that our witness will take root and produce a desire for him (and his wife and young son) to know the Lord as Savior.



MAILING ADDRESS
Scott & Tammy McCain
438 Mt. Vernon Ave.
Portsmouth VA 23707

OUR FIELD

Suffolk County, England Home to RAF Lakenheath and RAF Mildenhall Faith Baptist Church, Lakenheath

www.faithbaptistchurch.co.uk

SENDING CHURCH

Good News Baptist Church 3252 Taylor Road Chesapeake VA 23321 (757) 488-3241

MISSION BOARD AND SUPPORT ADDRESS

Armed Forces Baptist Missions 3252 Taylor Road Chesapeake VA 23321 (757) 488-1799

To donate online:

Visit <u>www.afbmissions.com</u>, then click GIVE at the top. Be sure to designate McCAIN in the dropdown menu.

